COLLÈGE GARDEN CITY COLLEGIATE

711 Jefferson Avenue Winnipeg, Manitoba R2V 0P7

Telephone: (204) 339-2058 / Fax: (204) 334-7252 Homepage: www.7oaks.org/school/gardencity

PRINCIPAL: Tony Kremi VICE-PRINCIPALS: Chantal Desmarais Gary Jackson Jane Romio

Wednesday, September 15, 2021

Dear GC Families,

Garden City Updates and New Information

Upcoming Important Dates

Wednesday, September 22nd Seven Oaks School Division Pop Up Vaccine Clinic from

2:30pm – 7:30pm in our Commons. No appointment

necessary.

Thursday, September 23rd School Picture Day. Information packages to be

provided in Advocacy class.

Friday, September 24th School Based Professional Development. No classes.

Thursday, September 30th National Day for Truth and Reconciliation Day/Orange

Shirt Day. No School.

Wednesday, October 6th Terry Fox Walk. All students invited to participate in

our annual walk. Regular classes continue.

Friday, October 8th Divisional PD Day. No classes.

Student Pick Up and Drop Off

To ensure **everyone's safety**, we ask that all families drop-off and pick-up their children at a reasonable distance (minimum two blocks) from the school's parking lots and bus drop off zones. Entering the staff parking lot and bus drop off zones creates traffic congestion that not only interferes with our bussing schedules but endangers people's safety. Your cooperation on this matter is greatly appreciated.

COVID-19 Vaccine: Youth Immunization Catch Ups

Please view the following letter from the Province of Manitoba regarding vaccine accessibility for youth and related information (available on our website also under publications):

COVID19 Immunization Catch Ups.pdf

Administrator Grade Level Liaisons

Our student support model at Garden City includes a principal assigned to each grade level. If you have any questions or would like to meet, please contact us as follows:

Grade 9 Chantal Desmarais

Grade 10 Gary Jackson
Grade 11 Tony Kreml
Grade 12 Jane Romio

Sincerely, GC Administration

^{*}A list of Important Dates for the year will be available on our website early next week.